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Summary: Union and Employer referred issues relating to settling a
Collective Agreement to an Interest Arbitration Board.   In its
majority decision, with the Employer nominee dissenting, the
Board made a number of decisions, including awarding three
“catch-up” adjustments over three years.  The Board retained
jurisdiction in respect to implementation of its award.  The
Employer wrote the Board Chair raising a number of issues,
including eligibility for the second and third “catch-up”
adjustments.  The Union objected on the basis the Board was
functus officio and without jurisdiction to again deal with this
issue.  The Board, in a written decision, indicated it would re-
convene and deal with a number of issues including the issue of
“catch-up” adjustment eligibility.  The Board subsequently
convened a further hearing and issued a Supplemental Award.

Issue: At issue is whether the Board was functus officio on the
question of “catch-up” eligibility, whether the Union by waiting
until receipt of the Boards Supplemental Award was out of time
to appeal the Boards decision to exercise jurisdiction on this
question, and the Standard of Review of the Boards decision to
exercise jurisdiction.

Result: Although the Union may have been entitled to appeal the
interim decision by the Board to exercise jurisdiction, it was
also entitled to wait until the filing of the Supplemental Award
before filing its appeal.  The Union was not out of time to
appeal the decision on jurisdiction.

The Board was functus in respect to the issue of eligibility for
“catch-up” adjustments.

The Standard of Review, in respect to the Boards exercise of
jurisdiction, is one of “correctness”.  The Board cannot,
mistakenly create jurisdiction, where jurisdiction does not exist.
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